
May 1st, 2024

Sovereign Grace Church concluded her last gathering on Sunday 
morning, April 28th, 2024. The men of SGC, on behalf of this local 
congregation in New Caney, Texas [due to a shrinking congregation 
and dwindling finances to both support their pastor and maintain / 
renovate the church buildings] have decided to conclude the ministry 
work of this local church and sell the property.

Gary B., James H., and James R. wrote in part:

“March 24th, 2024 
Dear Brother Joseph, 
We at Sovereign Grace Church thank the Lord for the eight years 
He has brought you and your family to us here in New Caney, 
Texas … The Congregation extends its heartfelt care and prayers 
for your next steps, entrusting them to the Lord’s guidance. 
Your Brethren in Christ” 
My family and I thank the Lord for you and for sending us to you at 
SGC in New Caney. We are glad to learn that many of you will 
continue to gather with your brethren and rejoin your families to 
worship the Lord together at Lincoln Wood Baptist Church.

the least of all saints, 
Joseph
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